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 The last two C7 corvettes came down the line on November 20th 2019 at the 

Bowling Green Assembly plant with one going to the National Corvette Museum 

and the other to Barrett-Jackson auction for sale. The last Z06 was auctioned off 

at Barrett-Jackson for an amazing $2,700,000. The last stingray that went to the 

Museum was white with red interior just as the first corvette produced in 1953 in 

Flint,Mi. The history of the corvette is preserved for all of us to enjoy at the 

National Corvette Museum and I hope each and every member of our club has the 

opportunity to visit the Museum.  

       The month of March welcomes in the beginning of spring and taking the corvettes out of storage 

and back on the road for our enjoyment. Please drive safely and we hope to see you at the March 

membership meeting. Respectfully,  

Your President  

Bob Maynard 

 

 

From our President 



  

Happy Birthday To: 

Upcoming Calendar Events: 

March 

4 7:00pm General mtg 

14 1:00pm Bingo at Tamarac 

18 6:30pm Board mtg 

April 

1    7:00pm General mtg 

5    1:30 Bowling CCCC vs JCC 

15  6:30pm Board mtg 

25 11:15am Vermontville Parade 

25 11:30am Michigan Reg Awards 

  

       SOCIAL 

Contact our Social 

Director: Kyle Felts if 

you would like to host 

an event. 

March Issue Contents 

Letter from the President 

Issue Contents, Birthdates, Calendar of Events 

Your CCCC Board of Directors 

Your CCCC Appointed Officers – next month 

February Board Minutes 

February General Meeting Minutes 

Event Flyers 

2020 Point Standings as of 18th of February 

Misc 

Classified ad supporters 

Our Sponsor – Shaheen Chevrolet 

 

Bratschi Rich  March 5 

Maynard Bob  March 13 

Davis  Susan  March 17 

Ribar  Robert  March 18 

Best  Jeff  March 19 

Darin   Fred  March 19 

Iansiti  Janet  March 20 

Bechtel  Sandy  March 24 

Bailey  Roy  March 27 

Gozalka Cindy  March 29 

Toth  Stephen March 30 

  



 

PRESIDENT          

Bob Maynard 
517.230.9750 
themaynman@aol.com 

 

GOVERNOR/VP    

Simon Reiffer 
517.646.2180 
imnomis@yahoo.com 

 

SECRETARY        

Suzanne Politza  - February 
517.663.4808 

slpolitza@comcast.net  

 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR    

Dave Pursel 

517.651.6643 
84xFire@wowway.biz 

 

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR     

Angela Hyde 
517.896.9103 
vettechic@hotmail.com 

 

COMPETITION DIRECTOR   

Scott Lumbert 
517.285.3905 

slumbert@hotmail.com 

 

TREASURER      

Mike Britz 
517.420.4230 
m.britz@att.net 

 

POINTS DIRECTOR  

Sally Wardell 
517.256.9335 
mgsally@yahoo.com 

 

PR DIRECTOR        

Chuck Miller 
517.204.4178 
cmiller77llc@gmail.com 

 

SOCIAL DIRECTOR  

Kyle Felts 
865.924.5685 
screaming_yellow_gt@yahoo.com 
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                                                           CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 

                                      BOARD MEETING MINUTES OF February 19, 2020 

February Secretary: Suzie Politza 

PRESIDENT:  Bob Maynard called the meeting to order @ 6:10pm. 

SECRETARY:  Susie Politza stated minutes had been e-mailed to board members. 

TREASURER:  Mike Britz stated he his working on the budget.  He has revised the format.  The budget was discussed and 

recommendation were made.  Mike will send out a revised budget for review. 

V/P GOVERNOR:  Simon Reiffer reported the Regional Meeting is today at 7:00pm.  Event dates will be determined this 

evening.  The Competition Manual is on-line. 

COMPETITION DIRECTOR:  Scott Lumbert reports date for Corrigan Oil “Spartan Speedway” event for June 13 and 14.  Erica 

& Dwight Theodore have agreed to do the timing again this year.  Scott will attempt to get a sample of the pillar sticker. 

EDITOR: Dave Pursel was absent. 

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR:  Angela Hyde reported 101 regular members, two honorary members and 42 FCOA members. 

POINTS DIRECTOR:  Sally Wardell was absent.  She sent a message to Bob Maynard that the points were up to date. 

PR DIRECTOR:  Chuck Miller was absent. 

SOCIAL DIRECTOR:  Kyle Felts reported upcoming events: 

Bingo at Tamarack – March 14 set up at 1:00pm 

Bowling City Limits – April 5 

Blessing of the Vettes – May 30 Culvers.  

 

APPOINTED OFFICER REPORTS: 

CHAPLAIN:  Ward Harris was absent 

HEARTS & FLOWERS:  Ann Voss was absent 

HISTORIAN:  Sue Keith was absent 

NCM AMBASSADOR:  Kim Keith was absent 

PHOTOGRAPHER:  Stella Wood was absent 

QUARTERMASTER:  Randy Putmon was absent 

SERGEANT AT ARMS:  Geoff Cradit was absent 

WEBMASTER:  Gloria Reiffer reported she has paid for two years for the Flickr account in the amount of $100.05 this is a 

discounted rate.  She also purchased a gift card for $30.00 which will be given at the Regional Awards Banquet from the 

club. 

PAST PRESIDENT:  Jerry Wardell absent 



 

  

PAST PRESIDENT:  Jerry Wardell absent 

NEW BUSINESS:  Angela reported that Stella Wood has had surgery. 

OLD BUSINESS:  None 

Adjournment:  6:55pm 

 



 

  
                                                        CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 

                        GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES OF February 5, 2020 

PRESIDENT:  Bob Maynard called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

There were no guests present at today’s meeting. 

Bob asked how many members have registered for the Corvette Council Convention; there were six by a show 

of hands.  This event will be held in Indianapolis July 5th thru the 10th. 

SECRETARY: Susie requested approval of the January membership minutes, motion for approval was made by 

Susie Politza and approved by Chuck Miller.  Motion carried. 

TREASURER:  Mike Britz reported there are old lapel pins on the table for members who would like one.  The 

books will be balanced this weekend.  He has received many thank you notes for donations made by the club.  

He is working on the budget.  The club received a check from Shaheen in the amount of $2,500.00 as our 

sponsor.  

V/P GOVERNONR:  Simon Reiffer reported the Regional Meeting will be on the Feb 19, 2020, and the dates for 

upcoming sanctioned events will be selected. 

He will not be going to the meeting on Feb. 21 – 22 in St. Louis.  

The Regional Awards Banquet will be held on April 25 in Jackson at Cascade Manor. The cost is $30.00 per 

person for the buffet.  

Vermontville Maple Syrup Festival is also on April 25. 

Bloomington Gold will be on June 25-27 and Corvettes at Carlisle on August 27 – 30.  Also remember Back to 

the Bricks.  

Please remember the Corvette Council Convention which will be held in Indianapolis, Indiana July 5th thru the 

10th.  Also check online NCCC for upcoming events. 

Simon will be ordering lapel pins.  Please let him know if you are interested in purchasing a pin. 

COMPETITION DIRECTOR: Scott Lumbert Absent.  Angela Hyde reported for Scott: the lock down dates for 

Corrigan Oil low speed event will be June 13 and 14.  Scott will talk to the timing company to confirm the date.   

EDITOR:  Dave Pursel Absent 

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR:  Angela Hyde reported 101 members, 2 honorary members, 42 FCOA members.  

Membership cards were passed out if you did not get one it was due to a mistake on the card.  Corrections will 

be made and cards will be available.   

Continued on next page 



 

 

  

POINTS Director:  Sally Wardell reported that all points are up to date.  

PUBLIC RELATIONS DIRECTOR:  Chuck Miller reported total of 17 ads for the Newsletter.  He has received 

payment from all with the exception of Cooper Body Shop, Quality Tire, PHP, Holt   Auto Alignment. 

Reminder regarding the Vermontville Maple Syrup Festival and Parade is April 25 the same date as the Regional 

Banquet.  Flyers are available for this event. 

SOCIAL DIRECTOR:  Kyle Felts reported upcoming events. 

Feb. 15 - Breakfast at Spuds.  Please let Gloria know by Feb 13 if you plan to attend so seating will be available.  

March 14 - Bingo at Tamarack 2:00 to 4:00 pm. 

April 25 – Vermontville Syrup Festival Parade  

June 6 – Tentative date for the Blessing of the Vettes.  Registration at 9:00 am.   Ward would like a different 

date if possible.   

The holiday party will be held again at Coral Gables on December 5, 2020, the menu will be decided later.  We 

have until November to make this decision.   

Kyle is checking into new window stickers.  This cost will depend on the size and how many letters.  He is 

estimating approximately $5.00 per sticker.  

There is no date for Bowling.  The event will be planned. 

He has been unable to get in touch with Toys for Tots – Marine to pick up the toys at Finley’s. He will continue 

to work on this.   

APPOINTED OFFICER REPORT: 

CHAPLAIN:  Ward Harris held a prayer for Carlo Litrenta and Diana Parks with members.  Diana is Howard Parks 

wife.   

HEARTS & FLOWERS:  Ann Voss was absent 

HISTORIAN:  Sue Keith was absent 

NCM AMBASSADOR:  Kim Keith was absent 

PHOTOGRAPHER:  Stella Wood was absent 

QUARTERMASTER: Randy Putmon reports he may not be available on June 6.  He will; however, take the trailer 

to Bob Maynard for the Blessing of the Vettes. 

SERGEANT AT ARMS: Geofrey Cradit no report 

Continued on next page 



 
WEBMASTER:  Gloria Reiffer reports Web Site renewal is paid and up to date.  She has the letters ready for the 

support of the Blessing of the Vette for tax purposes. 

PAST PRESIDENT: Jerry Wardell no report 

NEW BUSINESS:  Randy Putmon asked where he could buy Capital City Corvette apparel.  Suggestions made 

were Sport Stop in Mason, Dominique Palacio, Artie Love suggested her niece.  Artie would get Randy the info. 

OLD BUSINESS:  None 

50/50:  Winner was Mike Britz  

ADJOURNMENT:  Motion by Chuck Miller second by Densel Williams motion carried 7:37 pm. 

 



 

 

  



 



                      

  



                    

  



      

 

 

 

 

                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      And you wonder why some of us come to Florida! 

               To watch Duntov at the beach drags!!! 

From the National Corvette Museum newsletter: 

First 2020 Chevrolet Corvette Rolls off the Line 

Regular production of the 2020 Chevrolet Corvette Stingray coupe 

begins February 3, 2020 at General Motors Bowling Green Assembly in 

Bowling Green, Kentucky. Initial vehicle shipments to dealers are 

expected to begin in late February or early March. 

 



    

 

 

 

 

 

Visit and buy from those who support us! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like  to help support Capital City Corvette Club activities.  Two options are available to Thank our Supporters. 

              Visit our website at the following link https:// cccorvette.org/classifieds.html for additional information. 



                                                

             

                     

 

 

 

Our Sponsor 

Your new editor, 84xFire@wowway.biz  would like to have your input on making this newsletter 

better.  Please submit any ideas and suggestions for improvement.  If there is something you 

don’t want to see, don’t be afraid to let me know.  Your submitted content will need to be 

submitted by the 28th of each month in order to be included in the following months 

newsletter.  Thank You  from your editor-in-chief.  Dave Pursel. 

Capital City Corvette Club – www.capitalcitycorvetteclub.org   or  www.cccorvette.org 

email to:     4c.board@cccorvette.org 

mailto:84xFire@wowway.biz
http://www.capitalcitycorvetteclub.org/
http://www.cccorvette.org/

